
Westerville Model Aeronautics Association 

Meeting Minutes 

March 10, 2025 

 
The meeting was called to order by club vice president Larry Mayo at the First Presbyterian Church in 

Westerville. Approximately 18 members were present. 

 

Minutes from the February 2025 meeting were read and approved 

 

The club treasury update was provided by the club secretary from the treasurer’s report. Bills are current, and 

the club treasury is in good shape with adequate funds in the checking account and CD accounts. A second CD 

has been opened to take advantage of current interest rates; both CD will mature in August 2025. 

 

Club members were provided with the latest update regarding the proposed Big Walnut interchange from I71. 

There are a number of projects that have received a higher priority, the BWI project while still on the books has 

been moved back to a 2030-2040 timeline. 

 

The dates for several upcoming swap meets in the area were noted. Details on these events are being forwarded 

as received by the club and may also be found on the AMA website at: 

https://www.modelaircraft.org/event-calendar 

 

All WMAA events are noted on the WMAA club calendar which is available on the club website: 

www.wmaa-wags.org and use the club calendar tab on the menu. Log in is not required. 

 

The WMAA Spring Swap Meet and Fun Fly are planned for Saturday May 17. 

 

WMAA Field Clean Up Day is planned for Saturday May 3. Planned projects include staining the shelter house 

and equipment sheds, weeding and mulching, repair of the pylon pole, and rolling and fertilizing the field. Field 

rolling may be moved up pending roller availability and weather. Larry Mayo volunteered to contact Carl 

Handley regarding roller issues. Installation issues for the proposed solar power system were discussed and may 

also move forward in conjunction with Field Clean up Day. Removal of the couch that was dumped at the field 

over the winter was discussed. 

 

Jeanne Marie Piednoir shared information on antique radio control systems. 

 

New member David Moreland introduced himself to club members. 

 

Don Upshaw shared that club member Philp Peppin has been hospitalized with cardiac symptoms. He will 

contact Phil. 

 

The next club meeting will be Monday April 14, 7pm. The meeting will either be at the church, or if the weather 

is good enough may be held at the field. The location will be determined shortly before the meeting and 

members will be advised by email a few days prior to the meeting. 

 

There being no further club business the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Dave Dumond 

WMAA Secretary  

https://www.modelaircraft.org/event-calendar

